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Dear  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request to the Department of Conservation, 
received on 14 February 2023 in which you asked for the following: 
 

“Request for all information relating to discussions held as declared in Parliamentary 
questions 4640 (2022) by the Hon Kiritapu Allan on the 1st March 2022 as detailed in 
the paragraph below:  
 

4640 (2022). Stuart Smith to the Minister of Conservation (01 Mar 2022): 
Has the Minister or any Government officials met with Ngai Tahu regarding 
the Omihi/Goose Bay Recreational Reserve; if so, what was the reason for 
these meetings and what was discussed at these meetings? 

Hon Kiritapu Allan (Minister of Conservation) replied: Department of 
Conservation officials have met with Ngāi Tahu regarding the Ōmihi/Goose 
Bay Recreation Reserve. A complaint was received about the closure of parts 
of the reserve to camping and discussions were held to understand Ngāi 
Tahu’s reasons for the closure. 
 

Please supply full details of these discussions including the date and time of the 
discussions, the minutes of any meeting, or any recorded conversations between the 
two parties.” 
 

Details of these discussions are as follows:  
 

 Meetings were held on 15 December 2020 from 11.30am to 12.30pm and on 
16 March 2021 from 11am to 12pm. 

 Minutes were taken at the 15 December 2020 meeting. These are attached and 
accompany our response for your reference (see table below).  

 No minutes or notes were taken at 16 March 2021 meeting. 






